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Various problems have arisen in this procedure. At the meeting in Topusko
ciscussed above, a number of questions were raised by local officiais about
practical difficulties, to which the representatives of the central government did
flot, in every case, have ready answers.' Having on 20 July 1998 ordered the
establishment of housing commissions in areas of return by the end of the
month, the govemment in August 1998 issued "Instructions" regarding the
activities of the commissions.41 However, in reports in September 1998 and
October 1998 the OSCE pointed out that the commissions have frequently not
camred out their functions satisfactorily. Not ail were established within the
deadline, and some local authorities refused to establish them.

There have been repeated complaints that there has been insufficient direction
of the implementation of the programme by the central authorities, and that the
instructions to the commissions have been insufftciently precise. The OSCE
spokesman, Mark Thompson, observed in August 1998 that while the retumns
conférence in Baske Ostarije appeared to show a determination on the part of
the authorities to carry out the programme, it also highlighted the lack of
concrete operating instructions as to how to implement lt.'2 The President of the
Serb National Council, Milorad Pupovac, has said that unless the housing
commissions began to function effectively, there was littue prospect of the
retumns programme being împlemented.'3


